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DATE: April 29, 2008

TO: Mr. Greg Champagne
St. Charles Parish Sheriff

FROM: Lawrence “Lee” Zeringue, PE‘[?/

Sr. Parish Engineer

RE: Request for Traffic Incident Report
South Destrehan Ave. and Ashton St.

With a memorandum dated April 15, 2008 from Councilman Billy Raymond, Sr., Councilman
District 1 (copy attached), Department of Public Works (DPW) was asked to provide a
recommendation for the installation of a ‘2-STOP’ sign. After inspection of the intersection I have to
assume that Mr. Raymond wishes for a ‘3-WAY STOP’. One of the criteria for the installation of a
‘3.WAY STOP’ signs are the number of traffic incidents within the past twelve months at the
intersections being considered.

In order for this office to make an informed recommendation, DPW requests from your office a
listing of all traffic incidents at the above mentioned intersection, within the past twelve months. Any
help you can give us would be greatly appreciated.

Should you have any questions or comments, please call me at 783-5102.

Attachment

LPZ

Cc:  Mr. Sam Scholle
Director of Public Works/Wastewater

Mr. Billy Raymond, St.,
Councilman District I
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Please review aréa of South Destrehan Avenue and Ashton Street
in Destrehan for the installation of a Two-Way Stop sign.

Also, see the attached letter to Sheriff Greg Champagne regarding
the seriousness of the situation of speeding vehicles.

Thanking you in advance for your prompt attention and usual
cooperation regarding this matter.

BR/BJT:ag
attachment

cc:  Mr. John “Rusty” Walker, Chief Operations Officer
Mr. Edwin De LaCruz
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520 Courthouse Lat

Hahnville, LA 700¢

Phone: (985) 308-12:

Fax: (985) 308-12

Cell: (504) 915-41!

Email: braymond@st-charles.la.



